

http://www.ladyofhopemaine.org/kofc2983monthly1.htm

7:00 PM – Msgr. P.J. Flanagan Parish Center annex at St. Pius X Church Portland, Maine
Our next meeting is **Tuesday January 5th at** 7:00 pm

Chaplain

Reverend Robert Regan S.J

Grand Knight

Maurice Lussier

Deputy Grand Knight

Jesse Senore

Financial Secretary

Andrew Litcher

Treasurer

Steve Capriola

Recorder

David Reese

Chancellor

John Flaherty

Advocate

Edwin Gallant

Warden

Leo Lambert

Lecturer

Arthur Ledue

Program Dir

Inside Guard

Raymond E Pomerleau

Outside Guard

Alfred Lucci

Trustee Third Year

James A Banks Sr.

Trustee Second Year Stephen A Costello

Trustee First Year

Michael Matthes

Dear Brother Knights of Council 2983.

- 1. Our next meeting will be on January 2, 2016.
- 2. Council 101 has invited our Council to join them for family pot luck supper at the parish hall on January 14, 2016 at 6 pm. There will be a guest speaker talking about his walk from Maine to Canada. Everyone is asked to bring a dish, salad or a dessert to share. It sounds like a good time.
- 3. Nun's night went off well with the help of Council 101. The sisters enjoyed their evening.
- 4. We had the Ringing of the Bells on December 10, 11, and 12.
- 5. During the past few years we have been having meetings without a quorum. It is difficult to conduct business in this way. In the past newsletter we listed the possible ways to continue. We believe your vote is necessary to make a decision of this importance. You should have received a self-addressed postcard to send in your vote. If you have not received this post card please call Andy Litcher at 207-797-5598

As of December 31st we have received only 18 postcards which is 31% of the postcards that were sent out. Please return the postcards as soon as possible.

Thank you.

God Bless,

Maurice Lussier